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The Oregon National Guard Association strongly supports HB 2050. Veterans have 

sacrificed for the nation, and state.  

 

Oregon would join approximately 26 other states that have a state income tax and 

that do not tax military retiree pay. 

 

Approximately 35 states do not tax military retiree pay. Oregon appears to be one of 

only 15 states which tax military retiree pay. As of 2022 there were approximately 

21,076 military retirees in Oregon out of approximately 2.2 million Oregonians who 

filed Oregon tax returns. 

 

Military retirees as of 2022 represent less than one percent (0.00958%) of 

Oregonians who filed an income tax return. 

 

This is a small, but important gesture of gratitude to the women and men who made 

the commitment of service to our nation. 


